
 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 
 



 

 

 
 



 

 

 
 



 

 

The Linwood Legacy                           Page 5 
 

 

The Linwood Gate House 
 

The first structure built in Linwood Cemetery by the City of Columbus was a shed, erected in 1873. Its 

purpose was to protect women and children from sudden showers during their cemetery sojourns.   

This structure was torn down in 1885 when a proper cemetery cottage was erected in its place.   

 

The new facility (1885) had two large rooms: one was for the sexton, while the other served as a public 

waiting room.  Plans also called for it to have a stove, a bay window, and a cupola to house the cemetery 

bell.  (It is unknown if these latter features were implemented.)   

 

Over the years the building fell into disrepair, and in 1915 The Cemetery Committee recommended to 

the Columbus Council that the building be torn down and a new, more modern structure be erected in its 

place. Apparently the demolition did not happen, but the building was repaired and slightly remodeled.  

Over the years it has served a storage facility, a shelter for visitors in bad weather, the sexton’s office, a 

chapel and the cemetery public restrooms.  In 2001, the Historic Linwood Foundation, in partnership 

with the City of Columbus, restored the building, and it became the headquarters for the Foundation. It is 

now called The Gate House.   

 

The Historic Linwood Foundation maintains office hours in the Gate House Monday through Thursday, 

from 9am to 3pm. Foundation staff are able to assist the large numbers of visitors with the location of 

their family plots and to answer general questions about the cemetery. Office staff also assist individuals 

via phone and email. These services were unavailable before 2001, when the Gate House was vacant. 

 

A few months ago the Gate House received an exterior paint job, and now it looks quite spiffy! The body 

of the house was painted cream/off-white, with dark olive trim. Plans are to paint the interior sometime 

later in the year. Please take a moment to stop by and admire the newly painted exterior of the Gate 

House!                                                                          

 

 

 
 



 

 

 



 

 

 


